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Somerton Somerset TA11 7HG
Tel. 01963 240667
Fax. 01963 240230
Minutes of the Committee meeting of the Ladies Section of Wheathill Golf Club

held on
Date     Wed. 24th October 2018 at  6.30.pm.
Venue:   Wheathill Golf Club
Present 


Ann Gates
AG

Vice Captain


Sue Bamping
SB

Past Captain



Joan Stone
JS

Competition Secretary



Judith Rowsell
JR

Committee Member/Eclectic


Kath James                KJ

New Members Delegate


Caroline Wolfe         CW

Secretary

 
Greta Hillier 
GH
            Committee Member


Linda Johnson
 LJ

County Delegate


      
1. Apologies for absence
     Melanie Brewin 
   MB
            Ladies Captain
     Sue Harrop                SH

Handicap Secretary


     Helen Lane
                HL

Treasurer

2. Approval of minutes of previous meeting. 
Approval of the minutes of the meetings held on 19th September were accepted as an accurate record
Proposed by JS    seconded by  SB            Signed by AG
3. A -  Matters arising from the Ladies Committee Meeting  
• JR noted that the minutes from ladies committee meetings were not available on the website and 2018 printed copies were not available in the locker room. It was agreed that any printed minutes pre-2017 could be archived to the loft. MB to investigate and rectify. On investigation it was noted that printed and signed copies of the 2018 minutes were available in a file labelled ‘2018 ladies committee minutes’ in the locker room. MB has archived 2016 minutes and collated 2017 and 2018 minutes into the same file, labelled as such. The digital minutes have been forwarded to the Pro-shop by CT to be included on the website. 

· SB reminded the lady captain that the date for the last committee meeting was approaching. It was suggested that it was rescheduled to the Friday evening to add to the relaxed atmosphere of the last supper. MB to action. Date confirmed as Friday 16th November at the Cross Keys Inn.
 B - Report from the Main Committee Meeting 26th September 2018
•
The refurbishment of the wooden benches is ongoing. Alan Forscutt has done a good job of this, using a superior protective coating. As he is now using his garage for his car, with the overnight frosts, he asked if he could continue working on the remaining benches in the barn when time allows. AE agreed to this request.

•
Large quantities of sand and soil are being delivered shortly ready for the autumn greens renovation.

•
Gerry Morgan, Keith Bradley and Neville Dowding are stepping down from the seniors committee.

•
Alan Forscutt presented a first draft for the proposed score card update. A digital copy has been obtained and circulated to the members of the ladies committee.

•
The junior captain for 2019 is Oliver England.

•
A discussion took place on the topic of high handicappers in competitions and how it affects each section. It was decided that each section captain would discuss each individual competition with the section competition secretary and report their findings at the November meeting. 

•
Men’s section new members delegate- Paul Hardie has given notice of his resignation from this post. Both Paul and Mike Strode, the previous delegate, had difficulty finding time to play with all the new members. Wherever possible the Pro-shop tries to pair up new members or point them in the direction of the roll ups to encourage them to play. It was suggested that a sign detailing the time and day of the spanners, washers and seniors roll up be displayed in the lobby.

•
Chris Whyntie had an issue with a knock out competition finals not being played by the correct date, 31/018/18. He reminded everyone that it is a club policy that all sections should adhere to this date for summer knock out competitions as there is a possibility that a player will not renew their membership at the beginning of September and would therefore not be eligible to play the final after 31st August. It was suggested  that a reminder be issued in the spring newsletter of the rules of adhering to play by dates for rounds in knock out competitions, before players consider signing up.  

•
The position of assistant competition secretary men’s section will be advertised on the board in the lobby ahead of the main committee AGM.

•
The cost of the buffet for presentation night is to be capped at £300.
4. Lady Captain’s Report
My report for October is brief, having written it 2 weeks early due to my holiday.

The ladies team played their best in the Team Captains Challenge, and the scores ranged from 35-41 points per pair. The autumnal weather and course conditions effecting the run on the ball, this was not good enough to compete with the men and we came 4th.

Caroline Wolfe kindly partnered me in the Owl Trophy and we had an enjoyable game with Ann Gates and Kirsty Waterton, our final scores just 1 point apart. 

Ann, Joan and I held a meeting on 9th October to discuss each ladies’ competition on an individual basis with regard to including ladies with handicaps greater than 36 in 2019. Ann will report on this later.

Owing to my mother being unwell I could not manage to play on my Lady Captain’s Day and with storm Callum heading our way and wind and rain forecast it was decided to proceed with the meal only. The ladies arrived in their “sparkly” attire and I was treated to orchids and balloons. A lovely meal was consumed, and a few glasses of wine, the conversation flowed. In addition to the traditional small gifts to those attending, I handed everyone a yellow rose as a token of our joint friendships, and as a symbol of hope and cheer for the coming spring. The golf competition has been re-arranged for Saturday 17th November for those available and we will celebrate my year as captain again!
5. Lady Vice-Captain’s Report
Despite a change in the weather our Mixed Friendly Greensomes against Cricket St Thomas went ahead. Wheathill was successful winning by 4 games to nil. Everyone enjoyed themselves and I truly hope this friendly will continue. I know Cricket St Thomas had problems raising a team.

 I attended the Interclub A.G.M at The Mendip and all of our league matches have now been organised. We have a very challenging group next year consisting of Farrington, Oake Manor, Enmore, Stockwood Vale and Worlebury. All lovely courses but difficult. I think we will have our work cut out to remain in Division 2. The Trimatch dates have also been arranged. These dates have all been submitted to Gunnar to go in the diary together with dates for the skittles evening and the Ladies Get Together.

 I have entered the Club into Rogers Cup, Centenary Plate and The Grass Roots competitions. I am hoping for similar results to last year when our ladies played exceptionally well and reached semi finals in both the Rogers cup and the Centenary plate.

Melanie, Joan and I have had a meeting and discussed the format of competitions for next year. In particular we looked at the handicap limits for competitions. Hopefully you have received the proposals, which we can discuss later. The Main Committee wants our proposals at the November meeting.

6. Treasurer’s Report

	 
	MEETING-October 2018
	2018
	2017

	Date
	Comp
	Entries
	Income
	Expenses
	Profit
	Entries
	Profit

	03.09.18
	Senior Ladies Challenge Trophy
	18
	54
	50
	4
	15
	15

	13.09.18
	Stableford - Mid Week
	16
	48
	40
	8
	14
	8

	16.09.18
	Pick 'n Mix Ladies Excuse Me
	36
	108
	98
	10
	32
	20

	20.09.18
	Medal - Midweek
	3
	9
	0
	9
	7
	10

	23.09.18
	Medal - Weekend
	3
	9
	0
	9
	0
	0

	27.09.18
	V.V. Salwyn Trophy
	6
	28
	24
	4
	6
	12

	29.09.18
	Stableford - Weekend
	10
	30
	26
	4
	11
	5

	 
	TOTALS
	92
	286
	238
	48
	85
	70

	 
	MONEY AT BANK  : 30.09.18
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	 
	Current A/C-Available Money
	£1,169.1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	 
	Reserve A/C
	£589.82
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	 
	Charity A/C- 2018 -W&G Gd. Appeal
	£1,441.9
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 


	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


7. Competition Secretary’s Report 
[image: image2.emf]Comp Date Comp Score

27/09/2018 Salwyn 1st Sue Harrop 45

2nd Sue Rees 38

3rd Judith Rowsell 36

07/10/2018 Owl 1st Sue Harrop / Judith Rowsell 39

2nd Melanie Brewin / Caroline Wolfe 39

3rd Ann Gates / Kirsty Waterton 38

21/10/2018 Daily Mail foursomes 1st Sue Harrop / Ann Gates 71

2nd Caroline Wolfe / Kath James 75

3rd Sue Bamping / Lynn O'Neill 82.5

Results


8. Handicap Secretary’s Report 
SEPTEMBER MIDWEEK MEDAL

20.09.18

1ST  Louise Gillies 70

2ND  Anne Carroll 75

3RD Pam Frith 81

Lowest gross; Anne Carroll 99

 (3 entrants)

SEPTEMBER WEEKEND MEDAL

23.09.18

1ST  Deborah Thornton 77

2ND  Valerie Hyldon 83

3RD Janet Street 88

Lowest gross; Deborah Thornton 102

 (3 entrants)

OCTOBER MIDWEEK MEDAL

04.10.18

1ST  Karen Forward 63

2ND  Les Wills 66

3RD Deborah Thornton 68

Lowest gross; Les Wills 78

 (16 entrants)

OCTOBER WEEKEND MEDAL

14.10.18

1ST  Sue Ovland 72

2ND  Janette Stewart 86

3RD 

Lowest gross; Sue Ovland 92

 (2 entrants)

The replacement midweek medal which was to have been played on 18.10.18 has had to be rescheduled because of work being done on the greens that day.
OCTOBER WEEKEND MEDAL

20.10.18

1ST  Les Wills 69

2ND  Linda Johnson 71

3RD Jen Warmington 72

Lowest gross; Les Wills 81

 (11entrants)

SEPTEMBER WEEKEND STABLEFORD

29.09.18

Division 1

1ST  Les Wills 34

2ND  Jen Warmington 34

3RD  Janette Stewart 29

Division 2

1ST  Kirsty Waterton 34

2ND  Helen Takhar 33

3RD  Janet Street 32

(10 entrants)

OCTOBER MIDWEEK STABLEFORD

11.10.18

Division 1

1ST  Pam Frith 36 pts 

2ND Ann Gates  36 pts

3RD   Greta Hillier 35 pts

Division 2

1ST  Karen Forward 37 pts

2ND  Fiona Cruse 36 pts

3RD   Jan Finan 31 pts

( 13 entrants)

HANDICAP REDUCTIONS

Louise Gillies 36 to 34

Karen Forward 47 to 43 

                 then  43 to 42 E.S.R (Exceptional Scoring Reduction)

HANDICAP INCREASES

Jill Byrne 15 to 16

NEW HANDICAPS

None

HANDICAP NEWS

•
I will be attending the England Golf handicapping and new rules meeting on 6 November at Salisbury G.C.

9. County Delegate’s Report 
Nothing to report
10. New Members Report
We have no new members this month.  
11. Juniors 
Not much to report this month. The team came third in the Jamboree with great commitment from whole team.

12. Starters for Mens and Ladies Competitions 
None needed for this month
13. Correspondence – there was no correspondence
14. AOB
· Tuesday Roll Up. It was noted that overall numbers are dropping, although they tend to fluctuate month on month. Pam Frith has suggested she could set up and run an event similar to that held at Long Sutton called the Solheim Cup. Essentially attendees would need to commit to playing on one Tuesday morning, every month for 3 months, to encourage attendance. Details to be confirmed.

· Interleague 25 year. Janette Stewart-Burnett has organised a special one off competition to be held at Wheathill in Sept 2019. It is expected to be similar to the Cricket St Thomas rally. Players would need to have played 3 interleague matches to be eligible. The cost would be £84 for the team of 7 players. The issue of whether this could be paid for by the ladies section was discussed. Concern was expressed that this might set a precedent for other competitions. It was suggested that the cost could be reduced if the club waived the course fees for members. 

AG to discuss details with JS

· Team Shirts. A sample of the new team shirt material was seen by the committee and unanimously approved. This will be available in both a short and sleeveless version. Samples of the 3 possible colours will become available shortly.

· Tuppy Trophy. LJ suggested it might be a good idea to restrict the Tuppy Trophy to silver ladies, as the Shire Trophy is for bronze players only. This might also boost the numbers entering the Shire Trophy, as at least 16 players are required to make a good knockout competition. 

AG to discuss with Rachel Farthing [who set up the competition], and feedback at next committee meeting.

· Score Card changes. A sample of the proposed new score card was discussed. It was noted that there are 100’s of current score cards already printed, and that the card will have to be changed again in 2020 due to the introduction of the slope system. It was therefore felt there was no necessity to change the card at present. It was noted that any new card would require a bigger and bolder font and colours in order to be fully legible.
· Competition eligibility 2019 

At the request of the main committee, Melanie, Joan and Ann met to discuss the format of, and eligibility for entry into the ladies competitions next year.

 The following is a summary of those discussions:

Celee trophy…………………..Open to all with a structured draw

Margarita ………………………Open to all up to a max handicap of 45

Triers Trophy……………………Open to those with a handicap of 30 +

Judith Rowsell mixed alliance.. Open to all Men off max 28, Ladies off max of 36

Ladies Invitation Day……………..Open to all up to max 45 handicap.

Paul Nicholls…………………………..Open to all, but must play off max 36.

Mixed Charity Bowmaker………Open to all, but only 1 player /team with a handicap of 36+

Rainbowmaker………………….Open to all up to a max handicap of 45 1 player must be 60yrs +

Salimeg…………………………………….Open to all. 1 player 60 yrs+ and only 1 player/team with a handicap of 36+

Supporters trophy……………………Open to all

Newton Trophy………………………..To become a qualifying medal round with a flag. Open to everyone, but must play off 36 for trophy.

Pick and Mix…………………………….Open to all, but men play off max 28, Ladies max 36

Owl…………………………………………..Open to all, but play off 36 handicap

Salwyn…………………………………….open to all aged 70+

Lady Captain`s Trophy……………..Open to all

Chicken Run……………………………..Open to all

Senior Ladies Christmas Challenge.. Open to all Senior Ladies

Christmas Cracker…………………….Open to all, but only 1 player/team with handicap of 36+

Shire Trophy…………………………….Open to all Bronze ladies

Bag of Beans…………………………….Open to all Seniors must be 60+ and play off white tees. (To check with Senior Capt)

The Coronation 4somes, Ping and Daily Mail are national competitions and will enforce their own criteria.

The Maryland, Championship ,Senior Ladies Challenge Trophy, and Tuppy will remain as our elite competitions with a max 36 handicap,as will the All Fools and Pro-Captains Challenge
All the above suggested changes were discussed and agreed by the committee.
There was then further discussion about the Bag of Beans. It had been noted that the men always win this competition, with the current rules favouring the men accordingly. It was suggested that in 2019:
 -  Men should play off their own scorecard

-  Stableford scores on each hole match play
-  Ladies continue to have adjustment shots

-  Men should start from the white tees

-  All male entrants should be 60yrs and over

-  The rules would then be reviewed following the 2019 competition
 


 A.G to send details to Mike Stayner , the Seniors Vice Captain.
· Somerset Senior County Ladies. The current delegate Gill Parram is unable to continue in this post. JR asked SH if she would like to take this role over, and SH has agreed.  This was unanimously and enthusiastically endorsed by the committee.
· Press Officer – no-one has expressed interest in taking over this role. 
KJ volunteered to discuss with LW what the role would involve, with a view to taking it over if possible.
There being no further business the meeting was closed at 19.35
Date of next meeting: Friday 16th November 2018
Location: Cross Keys Inn – Lydford  at 6.30pm. Food orders to be placed on arrival. The meeting will start at 6.45pm, with the meal organised for the end of the meeting.
Signed as correct …………………………….. Date …………
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